SECTION 5: PERSONAL AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

5A: MINISTERIAL DEVELOPMENT REVIEW (MDR)

The Diocese of Derby introduced a substantially new MDR scheme in early 2009 in anticipation of Common Tenure, replacing the Scheme that had been in place before. 

Common Tenure provides that all office holders co-operate and participate in MDR. Clergy electing to remain on Freehold cannot be required to participate in MDR but are strongly encouraged to do so. 

The Regulations provide that the bishop must provide a robust MDR scheme that has regard to the guidance issued by Archbishops Council and that is characterised by: 

· A record of MDR to be written down and copied to the office holder

· A record of the MDR to be agreed with and signed by the office holder

· MDR to be held at least every two years. 

MDR is a not a substitute for a capability process but it is unlikely that a capability process would have been correctly followed if the MDR did not contain evidence of some discussion and contribute to identification and realisation of actions in areas where individual performance needed to improve. 

A further evolution of the MDR scheme may be the use of role descriptions within the process. This is not yet a requirement but is a natural evolution of a robust process. It is difficult to review the present and have an eye for the future if there is not a clear vision of where the priorities of the role lie.

Details of the Diocese of Derby’s current MDR scheme are linked for you below: 

Ministerial Development Review
5B: CONTINUING MINISTERIAL EDUCATION

The bishop is required to make arrangements for CME and to have regard to any guidance issued by the Archbishops Council. Under common tenure the office holder is required to participate in arrangements approved for CME by the diocesan bishop. 

Clergy electing to remain on Freehold cannot be required to participate in CME but are strongly encouraged to do so. 

Parochial clergy are given an annual CME allowance which may be “rolled over” for one year if appropriate. 

Resources for Clergy - Diocese of Derby (anglican.org)
5C: SABBATICALS AND STUDY LEAVE

Sabbaticals and study leave are not part of clergy holiday entitlement as they are both designed to enable your personal and professional development. 

Details of when a sabbatical or study leave might be taken, what funds are available for them and much more information is contained within the policy document, linked below. 

Continuing Ministerial Development - Diocese of Derby (anglican.org)
5D: CLERGY RETREATS

Clergy are encouraged to make realistic arrangements for spiritual refreshment and renewal a high priority. For many this will include regular Quiet Days and (possibly annual) residential Retreats. 
Such time should not be seen as holiday or days off and reasonable expenses may legitimately be claimed. 
MDR will be an opportunity to reflect on your ability to put this good practice into effect: your archdeacon and/or the CME Officer may be able to advise concerning issues of sourcing retreats and also expenses. 
Contact Dwayne.Engh@derby.angliccan.org
